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TOWN OF WARRENTON

“Historically Great – Progressively Strong”
P. O. Box 281

Warrenton, NC  27589-0281

Phone (252) 257-3315   Fax (252) 257-9219

Zoning Board of Adjustments Called Meeting

Conditional Use Permit Request
September 17, 2015
Attending:

Claude Burrows



Robert Alston
James Solomon



Robert Davie (Town Administrator
Deborah Speer



Holly Williams (surveyor)
David Spence





Call to Order/Opening Statements

Chair David Spence called the meeting to order at 11:00 a.m.  Mr. Spence requested that Robert Davie summarize the application for Conditional Use.  Mr. Davie stated that the application was requested by the Town of Warrenton and included a property swap involving the Town cemetery and property owned by Mrs. Ardith Roddy.  After a recent survey of the cemetery it was determined that a building, located on a non-conforming lot, encroached on cemetery property.  With approval by the Board of Commissioners at their June 8, 2015 meeting and with approval from Ardith Roddy the property swap and resulting recombination is requested.   

Discussion

A blue print map showing the property swap was provided by Mrs. Holly Williams.  Holly Williams indicated that some time ago an addition to the store building was added that encroached on cemetery property.  David Spence asked how far over the line was the building, approximately.  Holly Williams indicated roughly fifteen feet and stated that the natural ditch was probably thought to be the line when the addition was completed.   Robert Alston asked if the building was used as a house.  Holly Williams indicated it was used as a store.  She further stated that this was an attempt to correct the problem of encroachment in a non-conforming situation.  Claude Burrows assumed that the Town Board was in agreement.  Robert Davie stated that the Town Board had approved the property swap at the June 8, 2015 BOC meeting.  Claude Burrows motioned to accept the changes and grant a Conditional Use permit to the Town and Mrs. Roddy.  Robert Alston seconded the motion and the motion passed by a unanimous vote.

With no further business Mr. David Spence adjourned the meeting.

